**From:** Megan Covarrubias

Sent: Wednesday, May 3, 2023 5:09 PM

To: Alex Medina

**Subject:** FW: Taco Shore - Letter from customer

fyi

From: alejandra riosmena <aleriosme@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, May 3, 2023 4:33 PM

To: Megan Covarrubias < Megan. Covarrubias@longbeach.gov>

Subject: Taco Shore - Letter from customer

#### -EXTERNAL-

#### To whom it may concern,

I am Alejandra Riosmena and my family and I have been loyal customers and have seen it grow into a beautiful place for many years now. There's nothing quite like spending quality time with your family, and one of my favorite ways to do that is by enjoying a meal at Taco Shore together. It is a calm and enjoyable place to catch up, laugh, and create new memories. My family and I love being able to go out to eat and have the TV showing a game without the chaos and noise a sports bar would have. I love Taco Shore because it strikes the perfect balance between delicious food and a relaxed, comfortable atmosphere. It is a place where my whole family feels welcomed, including my young children without having to be surrounded by people drinking and yelling. You are surrounded by other fans who are just as passionate as you are about the game, so being able to enjoy it all in a relaxed environment is truly what makes Taco Shore a special place. Not only this, but the staff at Taco Shore is so friendly. I love how they make it clear that they enjoy their work and are so infectious about their enthusiasm. Please join this community in supporting this restaurant!

If you would like to discuss this matter further, I would be more than happy to speak with you.

Alejandra Riosmena <u>aleriosme@hotmail.com</u> 5625066932

**From:** Megan Covarrubias

Sent: Wednesday, May 3, 2023 5:09 PM

To: Alex Medina

**Subject:** FW: Support for Taco Shore's permanent parklet application

fyi

----Original Message-----

From: Barbara Newell <br/>
<br/>
sjandthecoach@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, May 3, 2023 4:35 PM

To: Megan Covarrubias < Megan. Covarrubias@longbeach.gov > Subject: Support for Taco Shore's permanent parklet application

-EXTERNAL-

### Ms. Covarubbias,

Please consider our support of Taco Shore's (on Second Street) welcoming and friendly atmosphere to be enhanced by more outdoor seating. Jenny's establishment has been a main-stay of our community and we believe Jenny being allowed to have more outdoor seating with a permanent parklet will add a cheerful tone and atmosphere to all of Second Street.

David and Barbara Newell

208 La Verne Ave

**From:** Megan Covarrubias

Sent: Wednesday, May 3, 2023 5:09 PM

**To:** Alex Medina

**Subject:** FW: Taco Shore keeping their TVs and counter seating

fyi

----Original Message-----

From: Barbara Newell <br/>
<br/>
sjandthecoach@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, May 3, 2023 4:48 PM

To: Megan Covarrubias < Megan. Covarrubias @longbeach.gov > Subject: Taco Shore keeping their TVs and counter seating

-EXTERNAL-

### Megan,

Many establishments have TVs showing sports in their restaurants which are not considered sports bars. Jenny's Taco Shore has a friendly, cheerful social and family atmosphere. Sitting at the counter when one is alone, or sitting with the family and keeping track of a game are part of that atmosphere. Please allow Jenny to keep her counter seating and TVs that she already has. I do not understand why our city puts so many constraints on our businesses when it tries to boast that it is business friendly.

Barbara Newell 208 La Verne

**From:** Megan Covarrubias

Sent: Wednesday, May 3, 2023 5:10 PM

To: Alex Medina

**Subject:** FW: Support for Taco Shore

fyi

From: Valli O'Donnell <theods@charter.net> Sent: Wednesday, May 3, 2023 4:52 PM

To: Megan Covarrubias < Megan. Covarrubias@longbeach.gov>

Subject: Support for Taco Shore

#### -EXTERNAL-

Good afternoon,

My husband and I have been residents and home owners on Glendora Avenue for 28 years. We enjoy walking up to 2nd St., to dine quite frequently. It is part of the appeal of our neighborhood.

Taco Shore is one of our go to's several times a month. It's safe, festive and welcoming.

During The darkest days of Covid, many of us in the neighborhood gratefully gathered outdoors for a great meal, good company and a libation at Jenny's Taco Shore. That feeling of gathering there has endured now that things are open again.

We love being able to watch a game and dine El fresco. The environment is nothing like Legends or Dogz where the music, TVs and patrons are boisterous and at times a bit more.

We fully support and enjoy the current outdoor space and hope that it remains. We also support her application to expand her liquor license and also (along with George's) to obtain a permanent parklet.

Please contact me should you have questions or need additional information with regard to Taco Shore.

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Valli and Tim O'Donnell 154 Glendora Ave. 562.833.4266

**From:** Megan Covarrubias

Sent: Wednesday, May 3, 2023 5:10 PM

To: Alex Medina

**Subject:** FW: Taco Shore from customer

Fyi-

From: Jimena Cuevas <jimecuevas@icloud.com>

Sent: Wednesday, May 3, 2023 4:56 PM

To: Megan Covarrubias < Megan. Covarrubias@longbeach.gov>

Subject: Taco Shore from customer

#### -EXTERNAL-

### To whom it may concern,

I am Jimena Cuevas and my family and I have been regular clients for many years and have enjoyed watching it develop into a lovely location. Nothing compares to spending quality time with your family, and having dinner at Taco Shore with them is one of my favorite ways to accomplish that. It's a peaceful and comfortable setting. My family and I enjoy going to restaurants where there is a TV playing a game without having to deal with the commotion and noise of a sports bar, and Taco Shore does just that. Taco Shore is one of my favorite restaurants because it manages to combine amazing food with a laid-back, relaxed ambiance. It's a place where my entire family—including my small children—feels comfortable going without having to be around loud, intoxicated people. Taco Shore is a wonderful spot because it allows you to take in the atmosphere while still being surrounded by other sports fans who share your enthusiasm for the game. Furthermore, Taco Shore's staff is extraordinarily welcoming. I adore how they are so contagious in their excitement and make it evident that they take pleasure in what they do. Join us in supporting this restaurant as a community!

I will be pleased to speak with you more if you would like to talk about this issue.

Jimena Cuevas jimecuevas@icloud.com 5622409293